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TREE TIPS
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The Christmas tree comes to us from Germany although it originated with the Romans.  We might not have had the Christmas tree if it were not for the fact that Queen Victoria of England married a German prince bringing the custom to England.  The first real mention of trees in English culture was among royalty.  In 1821, at a children’s Christmas party, one of the members of Queen Caroline’s court introduced the tree to court circles.

Since then, the popularity of Christmas trees has grown.  Many people enjoy the festivity of a holiday tree.  A dry tree or one that gives problems, though, is no fun.  Every year there are many fires started from dry Christmas trees.  Start right with a Christmas tree to get the most safe fun out of it.

Start right with Christmas by selecting a tree that is bright green, fresh, and right for you.  Before you go to get a tree, measure the spot that it will fit in.  Trees look smaller in a lot than they do in a house.  Once you get them inside they seem to grow.

Select a tree with a strong smell, one that has flexible needles that are bright green.  Many growers spray paint their trees and, although there is nothing wrong with it, this may hide dryness.  As some trees dry, the bark begins to wrinkle.  Shake the tree.  A fresh tree will lose very few needles.

When buying pre-cut trees, look for Noble, Fraser, Balsam, Douglas Firs and Scotch Pines.  Watch out for Eastern Red Cedar.  It dries out very quickly when left out of water.

After buying a tree, cut about 2 inches from the butt end of the trunk.  This helps the tree absorb water more quickly.  Place trees in a large reservoir of water and keep it filled.  Fresh trees can take up a lot of water.  Dry trees will not take up much water.

A tree can be made to last longer by “super charging” it with water before putting it up.  Re-cut the butt end of the tree and crush the end fibers slightly with a hammer.  Place the tree in a bucket of cool clear water overnight.  Check the water level since a tree can use up to one gallon of water a day.  After super charging the tree, never allow the butt end to stay out of water for long.

Try to keep the humidity high and temperature cool around a tree.  Keep trees away from heat and fires.  Putting chemicals in the water usually does not help and may hurt.  The best thing to give the tree is water -- and plenty of it.  A solution to fire-proof the tree may be helpful.

Check fire extinguishers, alarms and exits.  Does everyone know what to do in a fire and where to go in case of evacuation?  Have one place outside where everyone is to meet in case of fire.  Practice a fire escape to make sure all exits are clear, that they work and that family members are aware of them.  Remember to stay low, exit quickly and do not take time to gather belongings.  Practices are especially important for children, the elderly and the handicapped.

Call the Extension Office for  more information on making your holiday jollier and safer.  We can be reached at 542-2020 in Warner Robins or 987-2028 in Perry. 

